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From the Lay Director
“We are reminded that Emmaus is not an ‘emotional bubble bath’.  It is essentially a journey with Jesus Christ.  The main focus is not how wonderfully close we have grown with each other, but how much closer we are to Christ and how much more effective we are as servants in His church.” 

--Clergy person from Illinois

(copied with permission from The Upper Room from the book What is Emmaus?
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

     Isn’t time flying!?!?  Just a couple more weeks before the next Men’s Walk will be in full swing.  Our Community is growing in leaps and bounds as we pass on the blessing of this “short course in Christianity” to our loved ones.  Please bear with our growing pains as we incorporate the directives from The Upper Room into our way of doing things.

     Just so everyone will know, The Fredericksburg Emmaus Board of Directors meets every month at 4:00p.m. usually at the same location as the Gathering.  Board Meetings are open to any member of the Emmaus Community, (although we sometimes have items of a very personal nature to discuss, in which instance that portion of the meeting is closed).  If you are interested in attending, please contact me to verify the time and location.  If you have a concern to be brought before the Board, please contact me to find out the procedure for presenting a concern to us.  The Board is here to serve the Community and we make every attempt to consider each issue and how it will affect things short-term and long-term.  Although certain decisions may seem unnecessary at this time since our Community is still small, we need to think toward the long-term effects of items that are brought to us.  We are really trying to get back on track with our By-Laws and The Emmaus Handbook, since those guidelines are the ones that we have agreed to follow in order to be a part of the internationally recognized Emmaus program.

     Each year, the Board is required to renew our contract with The Upper Room by signing a Covenant Letter.  In that letter, we promise that we will follow the guidelines that have been set forth by The Upper Room.  This is required in order to maintain our affiliation or else we are no longer “Emmaus.”  Some of the changes you will be seeing are not new.... they are just new to us.  Until recently, Fredericksburg Emmaus has been small enough that some of the guidelines have seemed unnecessary to follow, but as we grow, we recognize the need to implement the tried and proven ways that The Upper Room has spent years fine tuning.

     In closing, let us keep our focus on God and not just Emmaus.  Yes, Emmaus has changed many of our lives.  But is someone came to Emmaus and it changed his or her life, it is because God was there, not because they attended an Emmaus weekend.  God is everywhere - not just Emmaus.  Emmaus is not the only way for someone to be touched by God.  By following the guidelines we have covenanted to follow, we will eliminate many of the stressors Emmaus is not adequately equipped to handle.  As we adhere to the guidelines we have agreed to, I am confident that His blessings and our unity will only increase as the rewards of our obedience.  May the Lord move upon each of us to do our part.

Love in Christ,

Debbie Buttram



The Next Fredericksburg Gathering
Where:

Rehoboth United Methodist Church

When:

September 14, 1996

Fellowship at 6 p.m.  Please bring

snacks and refreshments to share.

Devotions:
Pat Libby

Fourth Day:
Stephen Northcutt

Child Care:
To be announced

There will be a board meeting at  4 p.m. at the church


Upcoming Gatherings
October 19 at 6 p.m.

To be announced

November 9 at 6 p.m.

Woodbridge Christian

December 14 at 6 p.m.

Woodbridge Christian



Upcoming Weekends
Fredericksburg Men #21

Sept. 19-22

Fredericksburg Women #22

Oct. 10-13


DEADLINE for the October newsletter is September 23.  Please send your articles to editor, Barbara Olds, 343 Longwood Drive, Stafford, VA 22554 or fax to 540-286-0639.  For the timely delivery of our newsletter, it is important to get those articles in on time!  The editor thanks you!!


Prayers and Praises
Emmaus #21 Team & Pilgrims and families

Daughter traveling to Staunton with youth this week

Pray for my son who’s very ill

For son, Jeff, who has just lost his job

Please pray for Kevin & Sultana Jones for the money     to adopt a baby girl; cost is $3,000 -- God can do it!

Mark Carlson for perseverance. Restoration of my    marriage with wife, Cheryl, and wisdom on my part

Chrysalis Community

Our new butterflies

Emmaus/Chrysalis to put aside arrogance & pride to    be in one accord with the Father

Janet Dunn -- healing

Building for Chancellor Christian and fundraiser

Jimm Fore

Strength for Mary Garfield

Emmaus #22 Team & Pilgrims

Joe & Pat May and family

Lynn to get a job

Prayers for understanding relationship with wife

For Linda Branton in her time of illness

School beginning... students and teachers

Vicki & Bill Henley

Teri & Chris Robeson

Mission team going to Bogota in October

Family members to find happiness in Jesus

Those who are hurting and Christ in their lives

Prayers for Chele and decisions in her life

Debbie McIntosh

FREDERICKSBURG EMMAUS

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Buttram, Debbie
 - Lay Director

Koy, Ken
 
 - Asst. Lay Director

King, Karen 

 - Secretary

Rice, Judy
 
 - Treasurer

Thompson, Sonny
 - Spiritual Director

Buttram, Todd

Rice, Kim

Cianelli, Gino

Saathoff, Brent

Garfield, Cathy

Tolbert, Jennifer

Libby, Pat

Warner, Richard

Chrysalis
Corner
Dear Brothers and Sisters,

At this month’s gathering, we will be holding a Chrysalis board election.  We are putting a ballot in this newsletter so those of you that will not be at the September 14 Gathering can mail in your ballot.  We will need to receive these mail-in ballots prior to September 14, 1996.  I would like to thank all those who volunteered to run for the board and also to thank all that are involved with making Chrysalis a success.  We will also open the floor for any last minute volunteers at the Gathering.  Please remember that to qualify for the board, you have to have walked on Chrysalis or Emmaus and have teamed on at least one team.  Please mail your ballot to:
Upper Room Chrysalis

PO Box 3065

Fredericksburg, VA 22402

	Adult female (need one):

Barbara Olds



_____

(write in)_____________________
_____

(write in)_____________________
_____

(write in)_____________________
_____

(write in)_____________________
_____

Youth female (need one):

Melanie Williams


_____

Erin Ruane



_____

(write in)_____________________
_____

(write in)_____________________
_____

(write in)_____________________
_____

Pastor (need one):

Brenda Seefeldt


_____

(write in)_____________________
_____

(write in)_____________________
_____

(write in)_____________________
_____
	
	Adult male (need two):

Bill Klingenstein


_____

Mike Dunn



_____

Kurt Edsall



_____

(write in)_____________________
_____

(write in)_____________________
_____

Youth male (need one):

Lee Rice



_____

Jeremy Farrar



_____

Burt Walker



_____

Lee Roark



_____

(write in)_____________________
_____

	
	
	


	
	
	

	
	
	


Fredericksburg Emmaus #21 Pilgrims

“In His Time”
Leslie Bueng


Shawn Ross

James Chinn


Kelly Snoddy

Tim Close


Richard Troutman

Marcus Gray


John Turner

William Milligan

John Vizzuto

Gene Philipp


Terry Wright

George Pryce


Fred Zumwalt

Mark Rogers


Fredericksburg Emmaus #21 Team
Dick Barnett


Kingston Mawire

Ron Bennett


Don McArthur

Todd Buttram


Colin Pape

Gino Cianelli


Dennis Perkins

Kurt Edsall


Wesley Pryce

Mick Fisher


Ken Roark

Tom Frank


Craig Sanders

Stephen Hanson

Bubba Solt

Matt Himes


Don Walz

Bill Klingenstein

John Wilbur

Tom Leake


Lynn Wilbur


A Note from Angel.....
Hello and Praise the Lord Jesus Christ!

    You wouldn’t believe how may people have come to me mentioning the hurt they’ve experienced due to rejection....and by the body of Christ. Their hurt came from words of judgment spoken by another Christian made against them, and usually to defend themselves in their judgment or their unwillingness to get along with certain individuals. These Christians say things like “I’ve prayed about it and feel that they’re not spiritual enough,” “...mature enough,” etc... So sad!

   Too often in our rejection we give up when God has a great plan. God will use those who are rejected by man in greater ways than one can imagine. Jesus came for the sinner not the righteous. Jesus rebuked the holier-than-thou men of God and to those who truly sought after him, they were rewarded and ministered through. Let me add this: that these holier-than-thou men usually rejected the rebuke and tried to retaliate. They didn’t need Jesus and were indeed spreading rejection. Jesus teaches acceptance rather than rejection. He teaches forgiveness rather than destruction of character through judgment and gossip. He teaches correction and growth through prayer, searching the scriptures, and personal example rather than making demands on others that they do it your way or you’ll just make sure that they can’t ever do so and so... God sees sin as sin. We all have it in our lives, but not necessarily the exact same sin, but just the same, it’s sin.

    This is a hard subject. I have seen good Christian brothers and sisters experience it. It is a sickness that spreads. Many people who do it never realize the harm they are doing. Some know exactly what they are doing (you know, that wolf in sheep’s clothing). Did you tell others about someone’s mistake? I wonder if you told the whole story or just the part that would make you look good and them look bad.  Of course, none of this really matters because we are to be doers of the Word and not hearers only. Let me add, and not speakers only. THE TONGUE DESTROYS! (James 3)

    We are each a precious gift to one another, and how we choose to treat these gifts is an individual choice. Jesus is a gift to us. Ask yourself, “What would He do?” Follow His example. Look at how badly He was rejected and still He walked in love towards everyone, laying down His own life, not for a few, but for all including me and you.

With love always in Jesus,

Angel

Fredericksburg Emmaus #22


 Team Assignments
Judy Carlson


Spiritual Director
Justifying Grace

Friday, 3:00 p.m.

Debbie Devine

Asst Table Leader
Reading

Janet Dunn


Music


Readings

Mark Dunn


Spiritual Director
Means of Grace

Saturday, 10:15 a.m.

Gena Edsall


Asst Table Leader
Readings

Carolyn Jenkins

Asst Lay Director
Priorities


Friday, 9:15 a.m.

Reading

Diann Kellison


Table Leader

Reading

Karen King


Asst Table Leader

Lynn Kline


Table Leader

Readings

Sandy Klingenstein

Lay Director

Perseverance


Sunday, 1:05 p.m.

Kathy Koy


Music Director

Growth Through Study
Saturday, 8:55 a.m.

Readings

Cindy Marcott


Asst Table Leader
Discipleship


Saturday, 8:00 p.m.

Mark Miller


Spiritual Director
Obstacles to Grace

Saturday, 4:00 p.m.

Kathy Northcutt

Table Leader

Life in Piety


Friday, 7:30 p.m.

Reading

Joy Charity O’Halloran

Spiritual Director
Sanctifying Grace

Sunday, 10:00 .m.

Renee Palm


Table Leader

Body of Christ


Sunday, 11:10 a.m.

Trina Roark


Table Leader

Readings

Iva Laura Self


Asst Table Leader
Fourth Day


Sunday, 2:45 p.m.

Debbie Smith


Music Director

Changing Our World

Sunday, 8:50 a.m.

Reading

Patti Tessier


Table Leader

Readings

Sonny Thompson

Spiritual Director
Prevenient Grace

Friday, 11:15 a.m.

Stephanie Thompson

Asst Lay Director
Priesthood of All Believers
Friday, 1:30 p.m.

Reading

Jennifer Tolbert

Asst Lay Director
Readings

Sharon Wright


Asst Table Leader
Reading

